
From: Timothy Rocha
To: info@slocleanair.org; gwilley@co.slo.caus; secretary@resources.cal.gov; Lisa.Mangat@parks.cal.gov;

Mat.Fuzie@parks.cal.gov; John.Ainsworth@coastal.cal.gov; jim@oceanodunes.org; rwcarr@charter.net;
ynelson@calpoly.ed; mshah_groverbeach.org; jpeschong@co.slo.cal.us; bgibson@co.slo.cal.us;
ahill@co.slo.cal.us; Lynn Compton; Debbie Arnold; rfonzi_atascadero.org; jhamon@prciy.com;
bharmon_arroyogrande.org; ewaage_pismobeach.org; jheadding@morrobaycal.gov;
jordan.cunningham@asm.ca.gov; bill.monning@sen.ca.gov

Subject: Oceano Off Highway Vehicle Park
Date: Thursday, April 26, 2018 3:18:04 PM

To Whom It May Concern:

I am opposed to the closing of the Oceano Off Highway Vehicle Park.  I have been going to the dunes
since the mid 1970s, at least 2-3 times per year.  Closing and/or reducing the number of people who can
enjoy the dunes will not only affect the people who have come to love going to the dunes, but will also
affect the surrounding communities.  Tourism is a major financial boost for these communities. And based
on what I have read, there is no scientific data to support the decisions being considered.  And it is also
my impression, based on what I have read, that the complaints from the people living in the Trilogy
development contain false information in regards to the silica issue.  I have also read that misleading
information was given to them regarding dust emissions.

I can only hope that the powers to be ask the right questions and are provided with accurate information
so that ALL parties are considered, not just the Trilogy development.

Thank you for your consideration in this matter.  Hopefully good news will arise from your decisions.

Tim Rocha
Hanford, CA
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